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I object strongly to the proposed housing development on Brookland Farm. While I appreciate the need 
for housing, there are several significant concerns which should be taken into account before any such 
development is approved.  
 
Firstly, there is likely to be increased pressure on the drainage system which is already stretched leading to 
increased sewage problems and overflow of sewage into the sea and rivers especially after heavy rainfall. 
The ever increasing number of housing developments in this area is already causing increased frequency of 
flooding and removing a further large natural drainage area with the proposed major housing 
development on Brookland farm will increase the chance of flooding and overflows due to increased non-
absorbable surfaces from new roads, pavements and housing units and will decrease water quality.  
 
Another major concern is the increased traffic in the Whitstable/Tankerton area which has already had 
increased congestion from other recent housing developments. 
 
With such a large housing development proposed on Brookland farm, this would also significantly impact 
public services such as Chestfield Medical Centre and Estuary View  and Dental Practices which are already 
at full capacity as well impacting intake at surrounding schools.  
 
In summary, I would very much appreciate  reconsideration of the proposed housing development on 
Brookland Farm. The prevention of sewage issues and avoidance of flooding should be  taken very 
seriously. Alternative options should be put forward that enhance sustainable development and reduce 
impact on the health of our environment and town. 
 
Thanks in advance 
Malcolm Orr 
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